Wiltshire Autism Partnership
Salisbury Room, County Hall, Trowbridge, BA14 8JN @ 1.30pm
Wednesday 4th October 2017
A decision was made not to proceed with the Wiltshire Autism Partnership board meeting in a formal setting as there were several key members missing due to other commitments. After feedback and updates from the forum, members departed leaving Specialist Commissioning and WSUN to discuss some of the points raised.

Notes and Actions from Discussions
1.15

Refreshments
Present: Victoria Bayley, Kellie Mackenzie, Jen Wickens, Claire Selway, Caroline Jane Crossman, Nick Walton, Amy Netherton, Anthony Reid, Matthew Ashby, (Jane Harber, Melanie Eastwood who attended the Forum but left shortly before meeting)
Apologies: Shirley Sheldon, Karen Spence, Louise Rendle, Pete Twiggs, Rhonda Ward
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action/ Suggested response to follow up

	Feedback from the autism forum (JW)
	Terms of Reference

Why we should have WAP?
· People don’t understand the views of a person with autism unless they have the condition

· Two members of the forum (Melaine & Jane) asked whether they could be on the panel.
· Concerns were raised about the number of panel members attending the Meeting as even though the forum is well attended the number of Panel members are few & the forum felt that their views were not heard.

· Nick pointed out that there is a legal requirement to have a WAP.
· Last year 5 meetings held this year 4 which was thought to be a minimum as time lag between meetings.
What is working?
· Libraries are starting to stock suitable books.
· The play for the Criminal Justice Service was a success.
· Training for autism awareness – This is essential for professionals and is better delivered face to face rather than online. Members are still receiving comments such as “they don’t look autistic”.
· Doctors surgeries now more aware of autism & training available.
· Social aspect of meeting like-minded people.
· Meetings are laid back 

What is Not Working & what can we do better?
Venue:

· Venues are not always appropriate (Busy areas, non-adjustable lighting).
· Some thought the room layout was very formal but soon decided that they liked it as they were all facing each other & had the table to rest their paperwork & drinks on.
· They did not like the idea of restricted access as they were afraid that they would not be able to escape in case of fire (their concerns were addressed).
· Reception staff at county hall were not trained on meeting the needs of people with Autism.
· Would it be possible to bring own IT (tablets etc) with presentations emailed in advance as some people find it easier reading from the screen while others find paper handouts easier to read.
Forum Membership:

· 189 people expressed an interest in giving their views but have not engaged in the forum meetings – Possibly due to not liking attending meetings therefore social media may be better than actual gatherings.
· Facebook closed groups to feedback thoughts.
· Facebook live broadcasts.
· Have meetings in smaller communities as large towns are daunting. Must have good transport links, close to bus stops & have good parking (East Wiltshire has poor public transport).
· Get more members interested by advertising in the media, doctor’s surgeries.
· Volunteers / Service users feel undervalued & members feel that they can run their own meetings without professional help.
· Forums are not felt to be automatous and open to all as large Wiltshire council involvement.
· Board meeting does not need to be after the actual forum meeting as long as the views are passed on. This would mean that forum can be subdivided into sub meetings where smaller meetings can be held throughout the county & views collated before being presented to the board – therefore more participation.
What else can we achieve though WAP board & Forum?
· Allotments and community interest gardening aimed at people with autism.
· Catering prepared by autistic community prepared in village halls & provided to the elderly.
· Autistic community also suffer from Depression & anxiety & conventional CBT does not work therefore more awareness of autism specific CBT.
· Volunteer mentoring at GP surgeries for new diagnosis. (Can Shirley in diagnostic team pass on details of peer support?).
· Job Coaching & peer support in the workplace.
· Training for employers of reasonable adjustments.
· Diagnostic funding cut – could forum help post diagnosis.
· Spouse/ Partner support group via Facebook also training.
Autism Awareness week ideas
· Sofa Tour

· Red socks – wear red socks to show support

· Training videos posted on social media & in schools

· Events / festivals with Art & poetry describing what having autism means to you

· Giving away fidget spinners

· Small towns to be targeted as well as larger venues (libraries)

· Virtual reality & Films to give insight into the neurotypical world 

· NAS too much info video

· Autistic film nights at cinemas (already hold performances on a limited scale)

· Clarkes shoe shop offers autistic friendly appointments with no waiting around

· Supermarkets autistic slots – no canned music & less crowded

· Stand-up comedy night presented by people with autism

As a foot note, several members who attended the Forum this time particularly want to say how much they enjoy this Forum.

	Fact sheets available with key information for GPs and Wiltshire Council (WC) staff.
Future meeting venues to be considered taking points identified into consideration.
KM to send links to Autism Awareness Training to Head of Customer Services with examples of forum member’s experiences.

Peer support group/ social groups will need further discussion and planning.

KM to mail WSUN with contact details for WC allotment applications to be passed to forum members.
Discussed further under AOB


	Previous minutes and actions (VB)
	Not discussed

	

	Action plan points from strategy (VB)
	The following was not discussed 

2 – 3 points to be selected by WSUN to discuss with service users:

· Increase awareness and understanding 
· 8.1a Promote autism awareness training for professionals that will be appropriate and proportionate dependent on their level of responsibility – Being met by ongoing Awareness training

· 8.1b Raise awareness in local communities – WSUN
· Create a pathway

· 8.2a Map out and create a pathway with considerations being given to gaps in services and improvements to existing services – Ongoing through Transforming Care Programme

· 8.2e Continue to work with children’s services so that person-centred planning starts when the person is a child and is built  upon through transition and into adulthood. This intention includes the need to develop protocols, systems or better joined up working between children and adult services to ensure that workers in adults’ teams can access appropriate records from previous assessments – Ongoing work at Autism Multi-Agency Strategy meetings 

· Health and Wellbeing

· 8.6c - Ensure reasonable adjustments are made to improve patient experience in GP surgeries and hospitals in line with NHS Accessible Information Standard and The Royal College of PR actioners framework for making GP surgeries more ‘autism friendly’ – Factsheets completed for GP surgeries, information from WAP board fed back via JCB.


	

	Update on Autism training (KM)



	September 2017/ February 2018
KM provided an update on the Autism Awareness training so far:
· 4 sessions completed over 2 dates, with a total of 62 learners completed training.

· Feedback received so far confirmed volunteers input to the training is invaluable and people have found the it very useful and informative.

· 117 learners have booked on to remaining sessions, some via GROW with 130 places remaining to fill.

· FAQ continued to be collected by WSUN.


	

	2018 Autism Awareness week planning
	Ideas for Autism Awareness week were discussed further after the forum feedback. KM suggested a working group be formed to include WC Specialist Commissioning, WSUN and WAP Forum volunteers with volunteers from other organisations such as WADS, Public Health, Adult Care Operations. The date for the first working group suggested is Friday 10th November, Wilton Room, County Hall, Trowbridge at 10.00am – 12.00pm, Wiltshire Council/WSUN have a small budget available for this. 
Prior to the meeting, it was suggested both Specialist Commissioning and WSUN complete a costing exercise for the ideas identified in the forum, some points would have no cost but all ideas have been listed:

· Film’s with autistic theme – Autistic film nights at cinemas or clips to be shown during weeks on screens or laptops e.g. X + Y.
· Sofa tour – examples of items used on 2014 Sofa Tour:
· Banners, posters and panels

· Branded t-shirts

· Seating/furniture 

· Freebies – e.g. fidget spinner, Understand Autism pens & bugs 
· Diagnostic toys 

· Sundries - Cushions, weighted blankets, containers
· Vehicle/trailer
· Power supply – small generator?
· Gazebo

· Site/venues

· Red sock day – Advertisement required for awareness week.
· Art & poetry festival/exhibition/expressions – Volunteers to exhibit required.
· Virtual googles (NAS) 

· Links and information for networking – no cost:
· Social media groups

· Connections to other groups in and out of county.

· Joke book or year book to be completed and added to during the week.
· Autistic friendly times in shoe shops and supermarkets in a less crowded environment – Engagement with shops & businesses to promote.
· GP / Surgery awareness promotion.
· To be held in smaller locations and villages as well as the bigger towns

· Advertisement of the Autistic Gardener – information of Wiltshire allotments

· Information on employer awareness – Reasonable adjustments, training.

	

	Any other business
	The following items were discussed further:
Forum members to join Partnership Board – JW raised the request for two members of the forum to join the partnership board to better represent the forum. Jane Harber and Melanie Eastwood have volunteered.
Sub Groups – JW expanded on the forum idea to meet in smaller groups and locations to discuss ideas to be fed into the WAP Forum and meet in a less formal setting. Although this may be a good idea it was felt some input from WSUN may be required to facilitate the meeting so ideas are captured and recorded. Wiltshire Council would encourage these sub-group meetings to take place. 
Peer Group Support –Peer and social support groups for families and people with autism in the form of a closed Facebook page or online forum was suggested for people unable to attend forum and sub-groups.
Future Meetings – it was agreed the frequency of the board meeting would remain at 4 per year. Concerns were raised about future venues for the forum and partnership board, requests were made to consider room layout, access and lighting adjustments. As discussed earlier, the forum could be separate from the board to allow more flexibility in times and locations. The format of the forum and board is currently under review for 2018. 

	VB has confirmed this would be a good idea and if both volunteers are still happy to do this, invites will be sent for the next partnership board meeting.
WSUN to investigate the possibilities further

	Meeting closed at: 2.30pm
	Next meeting: Wednesday 24th January 2018, Southgate House, Devizes
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